
Marshfield Historical Commission Minutes 

Meeting of April 5, 2022 

 

Meeting called to order at 7PM in Hearing Room 2 at the Town Hall. Attending were Cindy 

Castro, Barbara Carney, Michele Campion, Kathy Sullivan, Carolyn Shanley and Norma Haskins. 

Demolition application- 53 Concord St.  A brief discussion followed regarding how we decide if a 

house is historically significant.  After review Cindy made a motion, seconded by Michele, that 

this house at 53 Concord St has no historical significance to the Town and we would have no 

objection to the issuance of a demolition permit. It was voted and passed, with Carolyn being  

opposed.   

Demolition application- 82 Wyoming St- Cindy reviewed. This cottage belongs to the Town and 

there are no plans to replace it.  After review Cindy made a motion, seconded by Barbara that 

this house has no historical significance to the Town and we would have no objection to the 

issuance of a demolition permit.  It was voted and passed, unanimously.  

Secretary’s Report- The minutes of our meeting of March 1st were reviewed.  After review Cindy 

made a motion, seconded by Kathy to accept the minutes as prepared.  It was voted and passed 

unanimously.   

Treasurers Report- Michele reports there remains $3,221. In our annual budget.   

Training Green- Cindy reports there were two applications, one the Congregational Church for 

their annual church fair for July 2nd and the second from Seaside Gardeners for their annual 

plant sale on May 21st.   She made a motion that we approve both of these applications, 

seconded by Michele. It was voted and passed, unanimously.   

Town Meeting- Cindy reports Town Meeting articles coming up on April 25th include CPC 

funding articles for The Blacksmith Shop, Fire proof cabinets for the new office and Shipyard 

markers.  Cindy has asked Jim Fitzgerald to speak in support of the Blacksmith Shop as we 

expect some opposition.  CPC Committee has approved all these three applications.   

Meeting adjourned at 7:28PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Norma Haskins, Secretary 


